
Rocky Mountain Flycasters
Board Meeting
Minutes
April 14, 2010

The meeting was called to order by President Lee Evans with board members Ken Eis, Guy Turrene, Phil Wright, and Greg
Evans present. Also in attendance were Cullen Emsing, Bryon Fessler, Bob Streeter, Dave Piske, John Fraser, Dennis
Cook, and Paul Wehr.

Minutes of March meeting were accepted as corrected. Membership report is pending. Lee noted that CJ Cullin, from the
Larimer County Dept of Natural Resources would be at the May meeting.

Treasurer: Greg reported that our project account had $2063.77, with $932 reserved for the Behnke Scholarship. The
general fund had $7213.21.

The CRC committee reported on their work toward fundraising. Addressing the most pressing need to replenish the
general fund and make sure the youth program happened was their first goal. The Behnke scholarship was discussed, as
well as possible future fundraisers. Byron presented the Sustaining Donor program and how it would work. Greg moved
and Ken seconded to approve the plan. The motion carried. Discussion was held regarding donor recognition. Questions
were raised that will need to be answered at future meetings regarding recognition for in-kind donations, general
meeting donations, advertising in the newsletter, etc.

The Youth Outreach Director, Dennis Cook, reported on his fund raising successes, including the ads in the
Coloradoan. The appropriate paperwork has all been signed for TIC, so the equipment can now be ordered.

In old business, John Fraser reported that he will be moving to Wyoming, and therefore needed to resign as Raffles
Chairman. The Board expressed sincere appreciation to him for his years as raffle chair. John said he would be around
to help the new person(s) get started. The new chairman would need to attend a Sec. of State training session, then
after that do quarterly reports.

Phantom Canyon dates at this time are April 24, May 1, and July 25. There may be other dates so watch the website.

The April general meeting was discussed. Steamboat Flyfisher will make a presentation on the Yampa. Chris Kennedy
will talk about his work in RMNP and his call for volunteers.

Eagles' Nest trail maintenance is setting up dates and had 12 to choose from. We felt Sept 25 and Oct 16 were
probably the best.

The May meeting was discussed and revised. Kevin Rogers will make a presentation on Greenback Genetics, and Ken Eis
will talk about photographing your catch. The idea of having many talks about local waters was not coming together
and with elections, the Behnke raffle, and the table raffle, time was getting short.

Lee asked all board members to find candidates to run for offices on the board. We need a vice president, secretary,
and raffle coordinator.

The Retreat to plan the next 12 months is set for June 13, Sunday, at Lee Evans' house. Big topics will include the
monthly calendar, fund raising, and speakers.

The meeting adjourned to fish stories at 9:35.

Respectfully submitted,

Lee Evans, acting secretary
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